
Feb. 27, 2025 
  
Dear Superintendents and BOCES directors, 
  
Today I am sharing the following updates: 

• Lawsuit filed challenging Dear Colleague Letter 
• Press release from the US Department of Education on 2/27  

  
Lawsuit filed challenging Dear Colleague Letter 
The American Federation of Teachers has filed a federal lawsuit to challenge the 2/14/25 
Dear Colleague Letter from the US Department of Education.  
  
Press release from the US Department of Education on 2/27  
The US Department of Education sent a press release this afternoon announcing the 
launch of “a public portal for parents, students, teachers, and the broader community to 
submit reports of discrimination based on race or sex in publicly-funded K-12 schools.” We 
do not have any additional information outside of this press release at this time.  
  
Please feel free to reach out to me directly if you have any questions. 
  
Warm Regards,  
  
Susana Córdova 
 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fapnews.com%2Farticle%2Feducation-department-dei-dear-colleague-letter-lawsuit-2d3b5b5d7ce2d68a68bcb24c5744ed29&data=05%7C02%7CGebhart_M%40cde.state.co.us%7Cd78dd8094989407be45208dd578dd4ed%7Ca751cfc81f9a4edb83709f1c6d4bea5a%7C0%7C0%7C638762988884302018%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=iP6EyLTeCVvSWxlPJpKf36d1hQGeY727Nwz%2F8mPY0e8%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ed.gov%2Fabout%2Fnews%2Fpress-release%2Fus-department-of-education-launches-end-dei-portal&data=05%7C02%7CGebhart_M%40cde.state.co.us%7Cd78dd8094989407be45208dd578dd4ed%7Ca751cfc81f9a4edb83709f1c6d4bea5a%7C0%7C0%7C638762988884316125%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=VpnVpCfzYm0Jrd8YadgFWVrFMgqITX8qUSPSmB05Kes%3D&reserved=0

